
 

Moving St. Andrew Catholic Community closer to  
Jesus Christ through growing in  
Faith, Service and Welcoming.  

 

Parish Mission Statement 

 1400 Inglewood, Rochester, Michigan 48307 
Phone 248.651.7486    Fax 248.651.3950 

www.standrewchurch.org 

All Saints 
November 1, 2020 

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord,  and let perpetual light shine upon them.  

May their souls and all the souls of the faithful departed through the  mercy of God, rest in peace.  

Amen. 

And all other family 

members and 

friends who have 

died this year 

Anthony Aragona 
Elaine Blicharz 

Joan Boes 
Sally Bolgiani 

Danuta Borowicz 
Jim Brigulio 

Tricia Bringer 
Veronica Brooks 
Yvonne Brown 
Rosemary Burr 

Ines Camilli 
Milo Catalfio 

Joan Champine 
Kenneth Chapie 

John Corazza 
Janice Corteville 
James Courtright 

Robert Coyle 
Diana Davila 

Leonard Decker 
Ann Diegel 

Rosalie DiLorenzo 
Aaron Dylewski 
Maria Ferland 
Gino Formica 

Lourena Freeman 
Lori Fugle 

Joanne Goodvich 
Mary Grace 

Arsenia Guevarra 
Edwin Hawley 
James Hopaluk 
Peggy Inman 

Thomas Keene 
Wanda Klims 
Carole Korte 

Matthew Kramarich 
Irene Kroll 

Peter Krucki 
Dawn Kruse 

Jerry Lawrason 
Patricia Lippert 
Edward Maher 
Gerald Makuch 
Phyllis Mannina 

Helen Martin 
Domenico Mattina 

Janet McGarry 
David Mehall, Jr 
Aida Montinola 

Lois Moore 
Frank Morelli, Jr 
Ray Nicholson 
Mary O’Brien 

Marion Obrzut 

Thomas Pomaville 
George Presinger 
Geraldine Raymo 
William Richter 

Marta Rodriguez 
William Ryniewicz 

Marvin Schulte 
Donna Schwartz 
Dolores Smith 

Margaret Smrtka 
LeRoy Snyder 
Emily Solek 

Mary Jo Spindler 
Steven Splan 

Helen Stachelski 
Casper Steyer 
Lorraine Stoll 
Richard Stys 

Thomas Swierk 
Betty Szankin 
Alan Thebert 

Cecilia Trebnik 
Peter Vannini 

Benadetta Vella 
Jerrel Vickers 

John Ward 
Janet Yasso 

Wieslaw Zaydel 



 

Parish Office  248.651.7486 
 

Pastor   Monsignor Michael Hrydziuszko  pastor@standrewchurch.org  ext 101        
Associate Pastor  Fr. Craig Marion    frcraig@standrewchurch.org  ext 112 
Deacon   Rev. Mr. Marc Gemellaro   deaconmarc@standrewchurch.org  
Deacon   Rev. Mr. Thomas Sliney   deacontom@standrewchurch.org 
Secretary  Ms. Gayle Durkin    gdurkin@standrewchurch.org  ext 100 
Pastoral Associates: 
     RCIA & Evangelization Mrs. Susan Kowalski   susank@standrewchurch.org  ext 105 
     Worship  Ms. Nicole Zakrzewski   nikkiz@standrewchurch.org  ext 104 
     Christian Service Mr. Samuel Jennings   samj@standrewchurch.org   ext 115 
     Tech & Special Projects Mr. Christopher Kasperek   chrisk@standrewchurch.org  ext 114 
Business Manager  Mr. Paul Rybicki    paulr@standrewchurch.org  ext 103 
Bookkeeper  Mrs. Anne Cairns    annec@standrewchurch.org  ext 109 
Maintenance  Mr. Steve Jordan, Supervisor  maintenance@standrewchurch.org  248.651.3050 

Music Ministry Office 248.651.8466 
 

Minister of Music  Mr. Stephan Pawl    stephanp@standrewchurch.org 
Reflections of Grace Mr. Jim Balistreri          248.931.1302 

Faith Formation Office 248.651.6571 
 

Faith Formation Director Mrs. Maureen Schreffler   maureens@standrewchurch.org  ext 116   
Support Staff  Mrs. Linda Martens     lmartens@standrewchurch.org  ext 121 
Early Childhood  Mrs. Maureen Schreffler   maureens@standrewchurch.org  ext 116 
Elementary  Mrs. Barbara Pacella   barbp@standrewchurch.org  ext 118 
   Mrs. Lidia Larges    lidial@standrewchurch.org  ext 119 
Middle School  Mrs. Brenda Heughens   brendah@standrewchurch.org  ext 120 
Youth Ministry  Mrs. Margaret Kozak   margaretk@standrewchurch.org  ext 117 
Children Lit of the Word Ms. Barb Zonca    mzonca5270@aol.com 

2 St. Andrew Staff Directory, Councils & Commissions 

Weekend 
Masses:   Saturday  5:00 pm 
   Sunday    8:00 am, 12:00 pm, 5:00 pm 
 
Reconciliation: By Appointment 

Weekday 
Masses:   9:00 am             Rosary:    
Chaplet of Divine Mercy:   
 
Anointing of the Sick 
please contact the Parish Office 248.651.7486  

Councils 
Parish Council                    Finance Council Mr. Peter deSteiger 248.651.3322 

 
Commissions 

Christian Service Mrs Diane Bubnar 248.650.0259   Mrs. Mary Ann Ranger 248.321.1014 
Faith Formation Ms. Tina Howell  248.202.7608  
Parish Life Mr. Evan Reynolds   248.656.8396   Mrs. Barbara Mihalic 248.608.1472 
Stewardship Mrs. Linda Maccarone 586-292-5840 
Worship  Mr. Gary Putz  248.652.2275   Mr. Dean Holefca  248.652.7223 

Affiliated Organizations 
PAV Rep  Mrs. Mary Adesko 248.689.8160    
K of C  Mr. Carl Gildner  248.398.2737   Mr. Robert Krueger 248.650.1129 
Holy Family Mrs. Jeanette Izzi  248.299.3798 ext 106  izzi.jeanette@holyfam.org 
St Vincent dePaul Mrs Mary Ann Coddington 248.651.7486 
CCSEM  Mr. Chris Liparato  248.770.3663 

mailto:deaconmarc@standrewchurch.org
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(continued on page 5) 

On the Journey 

+The Solemnity of All Saints commemorates all the saints of the Church – known and unknown to us – who have preceded us in 
death and attained respite in the kingdom of heaven.  It also celebrates the bond between them and us, who seek that same union 
with God in heaven one day. 
     We are part of the communion of saints by our baptism.  We are God’s children now, John says in today’s second reading.  What 
we shall be has not yet been revealed.  We do know that when it is revealed we shall be like Him (Christ) – for we shall see Him as 
He is. 
     Therefore, as brothers and sisters in the Lord, we should treat each other as such, making ourselves pure as Christ is pure.  For it 
is precisely this hope of heaven that has strengthened countless Christians throughout the centuries to overcome heroic struggles, 
and many martyrs to hold fast to the faith.   
     The vision that John has in today’s reading from the Book of Revelation is of that hope, realized in the light of faith.  A great 
multitude, from every nation, race, people and tongue, arrayed themselves at the throne of the Lamb, and sang praises to God, 
worshiping Him and giving thanks.  These are the saints who have gone before us who have survived the time of great distress; 
they have washed their robes and made them white in the Blood of the Lamb.   
     This multitude comprises our heavenly counterparts:  People who were once here on earth, sinners just like us, whom God has 
chosen for himself and for heavenly happiness.  They were able to achieve this exalted state not because they were great, but   
because God is greater.  Through their repentance of sin, and God’s just judgment and mercy, they have been purified and brought 
into the Kingdom.  
     Jesus promises this happiness that is, quite literally, out of this world.  It can be found only in the next life, and the first to      
receive this joy were those who suffered so much sorrow and loss here on earth.  This is the reward of faith and righteousness for 
the meek, the sorrowing, the hungry, and the persecuted.  We do not worship saints.  God alone be praised.  We do, however, ask 
the saints to pray for us, that we might overcome our fears, faults, and failings, just as they did, by the grace of God.  It  has been 
said, there is no saint without a past, and no sinner without a future.  Revelation assures us that the saints come from every walk 
of life, from the far and dark corners of this world; they emerge victorious in battle because Jesus has already won the war.   
     During this month of November, as we remember all the faithful departed, let us all draw attention to our final, transcendent 
goal – life with God for all eternity! 
 

+With All Saints liturgy this weekend, it brings to light our celebration for All Souls Day on Monday, November 2.  We will have the 
regular morning mass at 9 a.m., and then the special Mass of Remembrance in the evening at 7 p.m.  The Book of Life will also be 
out; please remember that you need NOT enter names from prior years which you have already placed into the book.  Just those 
individuals who have passed away since last November.  Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord! 
 

+With the election on Tuesday of this coming week, we will once again offer a time of quiet prayer and adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament on Monday, immediately following mass to 10:30 a.m. With all the activity of the elections and the pandemic and     
upcoming holidays, maybe this would be a great opportunity to slow down the pace for just a bit and ask the Lord for guidance 
and protection. 
 

+We continue to be blessed with generosity with your CSA support!  We have reached pledges/donations of $438,490 against our 
target of $302,657; should all of that be collected, we would have a refund of $135,833 to go to our building loan/debt reduction.  
My prayerful thanks!  I invite those who have yet to commit to please join the many who have so generously done so already! 
 

+This past week on Wednesday, we hosted pastors of all our vicariate parishes for another “Family of Parishes” planning meeting.  
We are moving forward on figuring out how and with whom we will become a “family” with.  This will help parishes as we move 
into the future with planning for fewer priests as well as a greater number of faith offerings and opportunities!  As things become 
more clearly identified, we will be able to make announcements and bulletin articles about how this will all unfold.  Hopefully at 
the beginning of Advent, we will hear if our proposal of “family partners” will be accepted by the Archbishop; when decided upon, 
the families will be presented to all the parishes.  Please pray that the Holy Spirit continues to guide the work of all the parishes 
and leaders in this project!  
 

+There is certainly a growing concern about the coronavirus lately, with the increases of the number of those diagnosed as         
infected over these past weeks.  I am praying constantly about the whole matter, as I worry about another state shut-down and 
the effect it will have on the people of our great state of Michigan and of our local area – and of course, how it will impact our   
parish and the Church locally.  This has been taking a great personal toll on everyone; I pray that we all manage to hold up and 
weather this trial, asking Christ to help us carry this particular cross.   



 

Worship 4 

Hearing Assist Devices 

Did you know that St. Andrew has Hearing Assist        

Devices available for use during Mass? These devices 

amplify the sounds in the church enabling those using 

the devices to better hear the presider, the readings, 

and the music. They may be used even if you already 

have a hearing aid.  If you would like to borrow one of 

the units while you are at Church, they are available in 

the East Sacristy. Please see one of the ushers or a 

Mass Coordinator to sign one out. 

Book of Remembrance 

During the month of November, the Church in a special 
way remembers the faithful departed who have gone 
on to their eternal rest. In recognition of this, St.        
Andrew places our Parish Book of Remembrance out in 
the Church. 

Parishioners are invited to write the  names of their 
family members and friends who have passed away in 
the last year in during the month of November.  All who 
are listed will be remembered in prayer. Names that 
have previously been entered do not need to be      
entered again. 

During these unusual times you are encouraged to use 
your own pen or make use of the hand sanitizer prior 
to writing in the book. 

For I am convinced that neither death, nor life,  

nor angels, nor principalities, nor present things, nor 

future things, nor powers, nor height, nor depth, nor 

any other creature will be able to separate us from the 

love of God in  Christ Jesus,  our Lord. 

Romans 8:38-39 

ALL SAINTS—A History 

     While “saint” as a title is reserved to those whose 
lives the church has thoroughly investigated (typically 
through whose intercession two miracles can be     
demonstrated to have occurred), all in heaven are part 
of the communion of saints. The church commemorates 
all these saints on All Saints’ Day. 

     The history of the feast reveals a great deal about the 
church’s understanding of the communion of saints. The 
feast originated in the earliest centuries of the church, 
when Christians commemorated the many martyrs who 
died at the hands of their Roman persecutors. Because 
there were so many martyrs, they could not each have 
their own feast day; but they were seen as such           
important witnesses that the Christians did not want to 
leave any of them out. As a result, a single                   
commemoration for “all the martyrs” was observed each 
spring. 

     In the early 7th century Pope Boniface IV consecrated 
the Pantheon in Rome, formerly a temple to all the gods, 
as a church dedicated to Saint Mary and the Martyrs, 
and ordered that that date, 13th May, should be          
celebrated every year. 

     In the 8th century, Pope Gregory III consecrated a 
chapel at St. Peter’s Basilica to all the saints, with an an-
niversary date of Nov. 1. Rome adopted Nov. 1 as the 
date of the feast of All Saints in the eighth century, and 
in the ninth century Pope Gregory IV extended that     
observance to the whole of the Latin Church. 
The Orthodox Church celebrates All Saints' Day on the 
first Sunday after Passover - a date closer to the original 
13th of May. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwia6YyF6YfQAhUCwYMKHfOlAAsQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fnyfaithformation.org%2Fbook-of-remembrance&bvm=bv.137132246,d.amc&psig=AFQjCNFSV_9xpwmi4U2qXAOzbRhGZNgIhg&ust=147
http://www.bbc.co.uk/religion/religions/christianity/subdivisions/easternorthodox_1.shtml


 

On The Journey (continued from page 3) 

5 55+ 

Also, we have managed to make it financially, through close watch of our                  
expenditures and an across-the-board salary cut for the staff.  Your continued          
financial support will help us in returning staff to their former level of pay and help us 
re-institute some of our previously-offered programs, like our monthly tithing (know 
that we are still financially supporting regularly our local St. Vincent de Paul group as 
well as Neighborhood House).  Soon, we will be presenting the annual financial      
statement for the parish so everyone can see how we have been doing.  Our            
hard-working Finance Council has been constantly watching over our financial         
position, making sure that your generosity will be directed to where it should be     
going.  Thanks again for your support; I know that the good Lord will bless your       
sacrificial generosity! 
 

+This past Tuesday, I had my third infusion treatment.  It does seem to be working, so 
your prayers are keeping my health headed in a positive direction.  I gratefully thank 
you for your support and prayers! 
 

+I look forward to seeing you around – wherever, but hopefully in church!  God bless 
us all! 
  

    -Msgr. Mike (with thoughts from  
     FAITH Catholic Publishing) 

Mass of Remembrance 

 

Monday,  

November 2 

7:00 PM 

55 PLUS UPDATE —— 
Manresa Retreat—Excellent! 

The “Day of Reflection” held at the Manresa Jesuit Retreat Center on October 15th was excellent. The Covid        
protocols Manresa put in place were well done.  All were impressed with the presentation by Father Peter           
Fennessy, SJ “Praying with Art”. He presented a different perspective on various artist’s paintings – not all religious! 
Weekly on the Manresa web site (www.manresa-sj.org), he presents an image from the Sunday Gospel and        
explains different aspects of the Reading – great read!!  We will definitely keep this program in our discussions for 
future events in more accommodating times. 
 

Christmas Party—Cancelled 

After prayerful diligence and review, it has been decided that the 55 Plus Christmas Party will be cancelled for this year. It was a 
difficult decision but given the current environment, we believe it is the correct one. As you all may remember from the past, 
some form of donation has usually been requested of the participants for Neighborhood House. We would like to continue the 
tradition so we can offer some Christmas blessings for those being serviced by Neighborhood House. This year they would be 
grateful to receive new hats, waterproof gloves, and mittens of any size, age, or gender. A Christmas decorated container will 
be at the North entrance of the Church marked “55 Plus” from November 30th until December 4th (Church is open from daily 
Mass until 2:00 pm) for this collection. Donations need to be received by December 6th so that we can timely deliver to them. 
 

Future Plans 

We acknowledge these are challenging times for Seniors, and therefore, are investigating ways to offer safe interaction and 
outreach for us all. We are beginning to gather some informative Zoom programs people can watch and interact from the    
comfort of their home. Stay tuned for these offerings starting February. We are also looking at ways we might be able to safely 
have “gatherings” in the future, in warmer times. 
 

That’s all for now. Please let us know if you have any questions, thoughts, or ideas!  God Bless and stay safe!! 
 

— Gary and Nancy Greve 



 

Faith Formation 6 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                        

 

Who are the saints, and how did they get to be saints? Saints lived human, ordinary lives, 

which were made extraordinary by their commitment to God.  

Some saints were born saintly. Many were not. Saints were regular people who, with 

God’s help, overcame weaknesses. St. Matthew, for example, was a tax collector, an       

unscrupulous occupation at that time, because they were allowed to exact money from 

citizens, as long as the government got their share. Jesus still called Matthew, and he 

turned his life around. Perhaps you’ve heard the saying, “All saints have a past, all        

sinners have a future.” We are all capable of saintliness. 

We can look to the saints as role models because they imitated the life of Jesus, the    

greatest role model.  Jesus didn’t come to solve the world’s problems. He came to show 

us how to do it ourselves, through love. He gravitated toward sinners, and those most in 

need of healing.  Like the saints, we can imitate the love Jesus showed. And when we 

serve like Jesus, we become a little more saintly. 

Think about your favorite celebrity, from the sports world, music, the arts, the business 

world, etc.  To get really good at what they do, they have to recognize the fundamentals 

of human excellence: define a goal, then develop habits to achieve that goal. That’s what 

saintly people do. 

One modern day saint who did just that was Mother Teresa, St. Teresa of Calcutta. Her 

goal was to love God with all her heart, and she allowed that to permeate all of her       

activities. She followed the example of St. Therese of Liseaux, who said, ”There are no 

great deeds, only small deeds done with great love.” Mother Teresa’s gentle examples of 

love made a great difference in the world. 

Fr. Solanus Casey is on the path to sainthood. He was a simple person, not all that smart, 

but he used the gifts God gave him to serve. He was beatified in November of 2017, the 

last step before canonization, which will make him a saint. 

The Beatitudes (Matthew 5:1-12) in this week’s Gospel, are teachings of Jesus that       

describe qualities and actions of people blessed by God. They give us a clear look at the 

rewards, or outcomes, of living them. It has been said that they are the ladder or steps 

the saints have taken to ascend to heaven. The beatitudes help us to live more like saints. 

Since God chooses people who are obviously imperfect, we can have hope for ourselves.  

We are given the gifts we need to follow God’s plan for us. God doesn’t call the 

“qualified,” he qualifies the called. That means we are made ready, through the gifts we 

have been given, to do God’s work. As we discern our mission in life, we can choose goals 

based on that mission.  We can make plans, work hard and count on God to be with us on 

our spiritual journey. We can choose saintliness! 

Blessings, Maureen Schreffler, Director of Faith Formation 



 

7 Youth Ministry 



 

Christian Service 8 
Form Your Conscience, Vote, and Pray This Election 

Michigan Catholic Conference (MCC) encourages Catholics and people of goodwill to              
participate in the upcoming November election, studying the ballot carefully and voting with a 
well-formed conscience. There are two statewide ballot proposals to consider in addition to a 
wide range of candidates at the federal, state, and local levels. In some areas of Michigan, 
there will also be local millages or ballot issues to consider. 
 

The Word from Lansing column from MCC for October highlights the call for Catholics to weigh 
candidate positions on issues according to their moral importance, as not all issues bear the 
same moral weight on our consciences. The column also talks about the need to consider     
candidate positions on a wide range of issues important to the Church.   
 

MCC's election webpage, www.micatholic.org/2020Election, offers a variety of resources to 
assist Catholics in the decision-making process.   

Participate in Civilize It This 2020 Election Cycle 

The U.S. Catholic bishops have written that communities across the country benefit greatly 
when their members seek "to dismantle stereotypes and to build productive conversation" 
instead of to divide or attack, including during political discussions (Forming Consciences for 
Faithful Citizenship). This year, MCC encourages participation in Civilize It, a nonpartisan      
initiative that promotes civility and respect for one another in these conversations. Many 
Michiganders have taken the pledge. You can too at www.CivilizeItMichigan.com.  
 
NOTE: This civility pledge should also be our response in the weeks following the election,    
including if the outcome of the election is contested.   

https://www.votervoice.net/BroadcastLinks/1d4Cpxuu-T5HJ_MeksgSNQ
http://www.micatholic.org/2020Election
https://www.votervoice.net/BroadcastLinks/fvK4he_-_cqUeErGIJ_Qig
https://www.votervoice.net/BroadcastLinks/fvK4he_-_cqUeErGIJ_Qig
http://www.CivilizeItMichigan.com


 

9 Holy Family Regional School 

  

Holy Family Regional School 

JESUS CHRIST IS THE REASON FOR HOLY FAMILY REGIONAL SCHOOL 
ACCREDITED BY THE MICHIGAN ASSOCIATION OF NON-PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

www.holyfam.org 

CYO LATE REGISTRATION 
If you forget to register for the CYO Winter season, late  
registration is taking place until November 8th.  Visit  
holyfam.org to register for basketball, cheer and bowling.   

             ANNUAL FUND 
Our Annual Fund is underway!  Please view our video  and 
donate via our website at www.HolyFam.org, click on donate, 
click on Annual Fund.  Look for Holy Family’s brochure in your 
mail to learn more about the history of our school.  Your 
generosity ensures our school to foster spiritual and religious 
formation, academic excellence, and service to others.   
Thank you for your support. 

HONORING GIRL SCOUTS  
We were very happy to have our Girls Scouts lead the Pledge of 
Allegiance during the morning announcements for National Girls 
Scout Week  The girls wore their uniforms to school and stood at 
the front of the classrooms as Pledge leaders. Great job girls! 

ROCKET EXPERIMENT  
Ms. Cherian's 8th grade science class took place in an outdoor 
lab to test alka seltzer rockets. The students completed trial 
runs using acids, bases, and neutrals to determine the best 
rocket propulsion fuel. Science is fun at HFRS!  

http://www.HolyFam.org
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November 2 
All Souls Day 

Wisdom 3:1-9 
Psalm 23 

Romans 6:3-9 
John 6:37-40 

 
November 3 

St Martin de Porres 
Philippians 2:5-11 

Luke 14:15-24 
 

November 4 
St Charles Borromeo 
Philippians 2:12-18 

Luke 14:25-33 
 

November 5 
Philippians 3:3-8a 

Luke 15:1-10 
 

November 6 
Philippians 3:17 - 4:1 

Luke 16:1-8 
 

November 7 
Philippians 4:10-19 

Luke 16:9-15 
 

November 8 
32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Wisdom 6:12-16 
Psalm 63 

1 Thessalonians 4:13-18 
Matthew 25:1-13 

Readings for the  
Week of November 2 

TEMPORARY OFFICE HOURS 
 

We are answering phones  
as well as office visits  
by appointment only. 

 
Monday, Tuesday,  
Thursday & Friday 
 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

 
Wednesday 

11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
 

* as of October 27  

11  

UPCOMING MASS SCHEDULE 
 

Limited 250 
First Come 

 

Weekdays 
Monday - Friday 

9:00 am 
Public & Livestream 

 
Weekend 
Saturday 
5:00 pm 

Public & Livestream 
 

Sunday 
8:00 am, 12:00 noon, 

5:00 pm 
 

Mass will be First Come 
 

Remember, space is limited 
to 250 

Dr. Roger Byrd, 79 
 

Died on 
October 22, 2020 

 
Buried on 

October 26, 2020 

Joanne Klein, 85 
 

Died on 
September 10, 2020 

 
Buried on 

October 30, 2020 

Dorothy Webster, 78 
 

Died on 
October 22, 2020 

 
Buried on 

October 27, 2020 



 

Prayer Requests Mass Intentions for the Week of November 1 
 
SUNDAY  November 1, 2020 
  8:00 am  For the People of St Andrew 
     

12:00 pm  For the People of St Andrew 
 

  5:00 pm  For the People of the Pontiac Area VIcariate 
 
MONDAY  November 2, 2020 
  9:00 am  All Souls 
  7:00 pm  All Souls 
    
TUESDAY  November 3, 2020 
  9:00 am  Ed Montinola, Jr   Leila Lapid 
  Frank Morelli, Jr   Rosemary Schaller 
  Leo & Julia Szymkowicz  Satn & Dorrie Wencley 
 
WEDNESDAY  November 4, 2020 
  9:00 am  Vito Saracino   Family 
  All Souls in Purgatory  Family 
  Caterina Basile   Family 
    
THURSDAY  November 5, 2020 
  9:00 am  Emmanuel Griarte  Thet Family 
  Maria Griarte   Thet Family 
  Laura Keilman   Family 
 
FRIDAY  November 6, 2020 
  9:00 am  Al Jasinski   Dorothy Roach 
  Sr. Lizzy Thomas   Barbara Plante 
  Maryanne Chila   Family 
 
SATURDAY  November 7, 2020 
  5:00 pm   Cheryl Labes   Caroline Campbell 
  Daniel Loewey   Caroline Campbell 
  Stan & Dorrie Wencley  Shankin Family 
  
SUNDAY  November 8, 2020 
  8:00 am  For the People of St Andrew 
     

12:00 pm  Janet McGarry   Margaret Fergen 
  Josephine Campbell  Daughter, Caroline 
  Chantel Giacalone  Aunt Caroline 
 

  5:00 pm  For All Those Buried at Guardian Angel Cemetery During the Last 
  Month 

All men & women in the military  
& family members 

Laura Keilman 
Jack Waters 
Mike Peters 

Scott Holland 
Sandra Brogger 
John Thompson 

Jack Hretz 
Angie Sultana 

Richard Mikutis 
Catherine Hornung 

Helen Hawley 
Caterina Basile 

Joe Mukhtar 
Kristin  Sutter 

Deborah Giacalone 
Cheryl Labes 
Michael Rea 
Susan Metz 
Paul Jacque 
Tracy Jacque 

Lisa Miller Ruskin 
Mark Wiemels 
Diane Franey 

Debbie Psotka 
Karen Young 
Dave Felicelli 
Dan Brusstar 

Mary Jo Dinha 
Tom Donoughe 

Mary Macke 
Mike McDermott 

Judy Cote 
Robert Clemens 

Bill Zandi 
Amelia Roose 

Nicholas Gauthier 
Franz Estereicher 

Debra Aouate 
Laurie Hasselwander 

Tarik Dinha, Sr 
Msgr. Mike 

Doreen Valente 
Kenneth Beattie 
Donna Christie 
Patrick Beattie 
Louise Carlson 
Mark Kujawski 

Ken Kwiatkowski 
Sally Dupack 
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